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Good morning.  I do hope you all enjoyed the fabulous weather over the Bank Holiday 

weekend.  The children have certainly enjoyed the milder weather at school this week. 

 

We are currently full steam ahead for SATs which are coming up for Years 6 and 2 next 

week.  We do our very best to try and prepare the children as best we can.  I know this 

can be a difficult time for some children and we are proud of all our children regardless 

of what an exam paper tells them.  We believe in giving a rounded education and 
providing children with as many different experiences as possible.  

 

This week, Year 3 headed out on residential to High Ashurst, a great centre for young 

people with a wealth of activities on offer. The children had a fabulous time with some 

amazing achievements and some real fears conquered.  As always a big thank you to the 

staff who gave up their free time to accompany the children - helping to make  up 45 

bunk beds is never on the staff training programme! 

 

We are busy planning for next year with regards to trips and visits and Mrs Williams is 

chasing staff for their bookings.  We are trying to be as organised as possible as we 

realise that parents need time to save for some of the more expensive trips and 

residentials.  We are trying our best to get information out to families as quickly as 

possible.  The school does not and is not allowed to make money from school trips or 

residentials.  The direct cost for each child is passed to parents. Parents do not fund staff 

placements or support the cost of other children.  

 

The much awaited Circus is coming to Pyrford this weekend.  I do hope that you all 

enjoy the event.  My thanks to the PTA who work tirelessly to support these events, as 

well as class reps who have done much of the co-ordination for the various stalls and 

rotas.    Please can I politely remind parents that in order to support our safeguarding in 

the school, adults must use the adult toilets available on the day, and not the children's 

toilets, and to please leave them in the condition you would expect.  Cleaners will not be 

in school on Sunday night before school starts on Monday and I know the PTA and staff 

would like to do minimal toilet cleaning!  

 

Wishing you all a good weekend. 

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

 
 

 

 

 

Children should always have a named refillable water bottle in 

school.  We would like to do our bit for the environment by 

reducing the number of disposable plastic cups we give out 

throughout the day. 
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Account balance 

statements for 

Breakfast Club and 

Treetops were 

sent home this 

week. Please could 

any outstanding 

payments be made 

as soon as possible. 



Squirrels - Matilda Hannell for following our nursery 

rules and playing nicely with her friends. 

Hazel - Faghiyah Hussain for always trying her best at 

Maths. 

Beech - Fleur Cobbett for participating so brilliantly 

in the Perform workshop. 

Chestnut - Toby Clark for working hard on his Owl 

Babies story. 

Oak - George Mayman-Palmer for excellent Maths 

problem solving. 

Cedar - Marianne Richardson for always working 

really hard. 

Hawthorn - Isabella Mistretta for working hard in 

Maths. 

KS2 - not awarded this week due to residential and 

drama workshops. 

WE ARE HAVING A RED WHITE AND BLUE MUFTI DAY ON 

FRIDAY 18TH MAY 

If your child doesn’t normally have school lunch but would 

like to on this day, please let Mrs Alexander in the office 

know and send in £2.25 by this Monday 14th. 

A couple of bird 

feeders have gone 

missing from outside 

the Year 1 classrooms.  

If you see them 

anywhere around the 

school site, please let 

us know. Perhaps we 

have very ingenious 

squirrels!  

We have an increasing pile of lost 

property, the vast amount of 

which isn’t named, so we can’t 

return it to your child’s classroom 

PLEASE make sure that everything 

is named - it doesn’t have to be a personalised label - just the 

name in biro will do (but check and redo as it fades).  Thank 

you!  



The first in our 5-week series highlighting ways of keeping children safe on line.  

We will be placing all these on the Film & Internet Safety page on the school website. 

With thanks to the website www.internetmatters.org 

http://www.internetmatters.org












Gardening Club has kicked off with gusto this term and the 

children have been very busy! 

Week 1 was a scorcher and saw the children planting an array of 

vegetables, including cucumbers, courgettes, beans, peas, 

aubergines and tomatoes.  We spent time talking about the 

different zones in the garden and the rules of gardening club.  Our 

gardening club champions that week were Millie Henson and Charlie Lines for exceptional planting skills. 

Week 2 saw the weather change and it was grey and rainy but thankfully the rain stopped just as Gardening 

Club started.  We spent time this week planting potatoes, raspberry plants and sowing wildflower seeds in our 

soon to be Butterfly Garden.  Our gardening club champion was Freya Andrews for enthusiastic seed sowing 

and general gardening knowledge. 

Last week, we spent time planting beetroots and more beans.  The children learned about how to handle 

seedlings with care. The children were very excited to go on a gnome hunt around the garden!  This was a 

competition run by the RHS and we submitted our nomination – if we win, 120 children will be shown a private 

screening of the new Sherlock Gnomes film – so fingers crossed! 

Thank you to all the parent helpers who have joined us in Gardening Club – we couldn’t run this without you! 

Coming up, we will be planting our sunflower seeds which the children are diligently caring for at home, building 

a sweet pea wigwam, learning about the 3 R’s: re-use, recycle and rot, planting lavender, building a worm bin 

and much more! 



SCHOOL DATES FOR 2017—2018 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Circus Sun 13 May  

SATs Week 14 - 18 May  

Prayer Week 15 - 18 May  

Red White & Blue Mufti Day Fri 18 May  

Cake Bake Sale Mon 21 May  

Yr 5 Self Defence workshops Tue 22 May  

Yr 6 Self Defence workshops Wed 23 MJay  

Yr 4 Bikeability Course Wed 23 - Thu 24 May  

Summer Half term 28 May - 1 June  

Yr 6 Bikeability Couse Mon 4 - Fri 8 June  

Class photos Wed 6 June  

KS2 Choir to Primary Music Festival - Aldershot Mon 11 June 16:15-20:30 

Yr 2 to The Lookout Discovery Centre Tue 12 June  

Yr 4 to Wisley Wed 13 June  

New Parents’ meeting Wed 13 June 10:00 

Yr 4-6 Choir to Singing Picnic in Woking Park Fri 15 June 10:30-13:30 

PTA Golf Day Fri 15 June  

Yr 6 Residential to Gaveston Hall 18 - 22 June  

Yr 1 to Chessington Thu 21 June  

PTA Masked Ball at Brooklands Fri 22 June  

Elm class to Henley Fort Mon 25 June  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Service at Guildford Cathedral Mon 25 June 12:30 

Juniper class to Henley Fort Tue 26 June  

Maple class to Henley Fort Wed 27 June  

Yr 5 Bikeability Course Mon 2 - Thu 5 July  

Seconday School Induction Days Tue 3 and/or Wed 4 July  

New Reception Induction sessions Wed 4 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Fri 6 July  

Yr 4 Brass Concert Sat 7 July  

FS & KS1 Sports Day Tue 10 July am 

KS2 Sports Day Thu 12 July  

Pyrford & Wisley Flower Show Sat 14 July  

KS2 After School Choir to ‘No Sound Ever Dies’ Sat 14 July  

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Fri 20 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Fri 20 July finish at 13:30 

INSET DAY Mon 23 July  

2018/19 Term Dates & INSETs 

INSET DAY Tue 4 September First day of Spring term Mon 7 January 

INSET DAY Wed 5 September Spring Half Term 18 - 22 February 

First day of Autumn term Thu 6 September Last day of Spring term Fri 5 April 

Autumn Half term 22 - 26 October Easter Holidays 8 - 22 April 

Last day of Autumn term Wed 19 December First Day of Summer term Tue 23 April 

Christmas Holidays 20 December - 2 January Summer Half term 27 - 31 May 

INSET DAY Thu 3 January INSET DAY Mon 3 June 

INSET DAY Fri 4 January Last day of Summer term Wed 24 July 



PRAYER WEEK 
Tuesday 15th - Friday 18th May 

All our classes will be exploring prayer at the Church of the Good Shepherd and 

if any parents would like to pop into the church after school and join in they are 

very welcome. Also, if any parents would be interested in helping supervise a 

prayer station for one of the classes (45 minute slot per class) please contact 

Suzanne to know more - Suzanne@wisleywithpyrford.org 

PRAYER CLUB 
Thursdays, 3:15 - 3:45 pm 

Every week is for all ages and parents welcome.  We do a creative prayer activity and have a chance to pray for a specific year 

group too - next week it’s Year 2. 

mailto:Suzanne@wisleywithpyrford.org


The proceeds 

from the 

Church of the 

Good Shepherd 

Coffee shop on 

18th May will 

go to Christian Aid as part our Parish support 

for the 13-19 Fight Poverty Week. Please come 

along to our Big Brekkie event between 9 - 

12.00. Last orders for cooked breakfasts at 

11.30 but coffee, cake and fruit salad 

throughout the morning.  

 




